[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Hernandez, Jeffrey - Environment & Economy 
Sent: 22 April 2015 14:53
To: Shona King
Subject: Planning Application no. 15/00394/F - Temporary haul road on land adjacent to Shipton Road on Cherwell, Woodstock

Shona,
Please find below the County’s formal response on the above planning application;
It is understood that the County’s Public Rights of Way Officer is to recommend a condition which protects the status of the existing Public Right of Way.
In terms of traffic generation and impact there is likely to be an insignificant effect on the adjacent highway network as a result of the proposal and as such Oxfordshire County Council as Local Highway Authority hereby notifies the District Authority that they do not propose to object to the grant of permission i.e. there are no objections to the proposal from a traffic and highway safety point of view subject to the following conditions;
i. Other than the approved access no other means of access for construction traffic whatsoever shall be formed or used between the land and the highway. The proposed use shall remain for a maximum period of 2yrs for construction traffic purposes only.  
Reason: In the interest of highway safety and to comply with Government guidance contained within the National Planning Policy Framework.  
ii. Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, full specification details of the proposed road including construction, surfacing, layout, drainage and relationship to the existing ‘Public Rights of Way’, shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter and prior to the first use of the road the development shall be constructed in accordance with the approved details.
Reason: In the interest of highway safety, to ensure a satisfactory standard of construction and layout for the development and to comply with Government guidance contained within the National Planning Policy Framework.
iii. Development shall not commence until a Construction Management Plan (CMP) has been submitted and approved in writing by the Local planning Authority. The CMP shall include details of the phasing of development and construction activities within each phase; a construction method statement; consultation and communication with residents of adjacent and surrounding properties; locations on site for the parking of vehicles for operatives and visitors, and for the loading and unloading of plant and materials; locations on site for the storage of plant and materials; the erection and maintenance of any securing hoarding fencing: wheel wash facilities; the hours of construction works traffic on the highway including delivery traffic which must be outside of peak school drop off/pick up times. The CMP shall be implemented in full during the entire construction phase of this development.           
iv. The proposed new road shall be kept free of obstructions at all times and used only for the specified purpose.
Regards 
Jeff Hernandez
Senior Engineer – Transport Development Control
Cherwell and West Localities Team - Oxfordshire County Council
Speedwell House Oxford OX1 1NE
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